Minutes of the Leverett Board of Health Leverett Town Hall
Meeting Date: August 16, 2010 Meeting Start Time: 7:11 PM

Board Members Present: Fair, Dauchy, Hillman, and Phillips
Absent: Zipkowitz
Clerk: Sue Nagy

1. Philip Howard, present, owner 6 Mill Hill Road. Mr. Howard was inquiring as to
how to comply with new regulations on an old design plan. It was suggested that
an approved Soil Evaluator do a new soil evaluation with Steve Ball (Health Agent)
present to observe. Previous investigations may be used to partially meet
requirements, depending on Steve Ball’s judgment.

2. Received System Installation Observation Report from SVE, dated 8/4/2010 for 83
Long Plain Road, owner Shirley Nopper. Installer Renaissance Excavating, signed
by Douglas Macleay, P.E. Stating “The system appears to be installed in
accordance with the approved plan and compliance with Title 5. DSCP# R2010-07-
07a.

3. Glen Ayers, present, presented the board with an update regarding the
Sludgehammer System at the Leverett CO-OP. Paul Rosenberg, present General
Manager at the CO-OP. Ayers stated that the system seems to be working properly
and will continue to monitor the system. The board would like a letter from Steve
Ball, HA, before a COC can be issued.

4. On 7/29/2010 Dauchy issued approved DSCP 83 Long Plain Road, owner Shirley
Nopper. DSCP# R2010-07-07a. Also received “As Built” plans from Doug Macleay,
P.E.

5. Hillman will follow up with FRCOG about the availability of the flu vaccine. Target
October newsletter for public notice.

6. Fair moved to accept the minutes of the 7/19/2010 meeting as amended. Phillips
seconded. Motion passed.

7. Notes of 8/2/2010 meeting, without quorum to be entered into the record for
information.
Meeting Adjourned: 9:07
Next meeting Wednesday, September 8, 2010 @ 7:00 PM.

Susan Nagy, Clerk



